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Sent: 13 May 2018 13:20 
To: NATIONALCASEWORK <NATIONALCASEWORK@dft.gov.uk> 
Subject: Reference - NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 (Prices Parade, Hythe, Kent) 

 

Dear Sir/Madam,  
Reference: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 (Prices Parade, Hythe, Kent) 
 

I have been made aware that, to support their own planning application, Folkestone and 
Hythe District Council (previously Shepway DC) have applied for a road stopping order to be 
applied to Princes Parade, Hythe, Kent under the terms of section 247 of the Town and 
Country Planning Act 1990. 
 
I wish to object in the strongest possible terms to this proposal.  
 

Folkestone and Hythe District Council’s plans for development of Princes Parade will cause 
massive, permanent harm to both the amenity of this area and the Grade 1 listed Royal 
Military Canal which runs adjacent to their proposed site.  
 

There is widespread local opposition to these plans. However, even if the development is 
granted planning permission there is no overriding need to divert the road as the proposed 
development could be easily served by the existing road. Please note that the area in 
question currently supports the Seapoint Canoe Centre and a very popular car parking area 
which is in constant use by people wishing to walk in the peace and tranquillity offered by 
the Royal Military Canal path. It has never been suggested that Princes Parade needed to be 
stopped in support of these users. 
 

I would be grateful if you would take into account the points I have made in your 
consideration of this proposal.  
 

Yours sincerely, 
Peter 
 
Peter Connon 

 
 




